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Mayor’s Message

Happy New Year to all. | count it as both an

honour and a privilege to be writing to you
as your recently elected Mayor. With this
new year comes a renewed commitment
on the part your Town Council to working
diligently together in the best interests of
Stellarton to identify new opportunities
while making most efficient use of available resources to
continually improve our community.

To date, | have thoroughly enjoyed meeting the people that
make “Team Stellarton” — both staff and elected officials, as well
as meeting our counterparts across our neighboring towns and
broader community. | am pleased to assure you that we have
great people and talent in place with whom to work. | am very
encouraged by our team on Town Council and look forward to
working closely and most productively together: Ward 1
Councillors Sandra Eis and Mark Fortune, Ward 2 Councillors
Susan Campbell and Garry Pentz.

Over the coming weeks, we will be formalizing our strategic plan
and building out the 2025-26 budget. In the meantime, | wish to
congratulate staff and previous council on the great work
completed on our infrastructure at Claremont Avenue, Kirk
Avenue, Poplar Street, and St. Bernard Street. Stellarton is
strong and your Town Council intends to continue with smart
and efficient improvements to our infrastructure.

| look forward to bringing future updates to you as your Mayor.
In the meantime, | encourage you to reach out to me, and any
member of your Town Council, anytime to discuss matters
concerning our town. My email is darren.stroud@stellarton.ca
and my phone number is 902-759-3702. Our progress will be a
collaborative effort and | look forward to your input as private
and corporate citizens.

Yours Truly,

Darren

nTown of Stellarton @StellartonTown

3§ STELLAR NEWS

SPIRIT | PEOPLE | PRIDE
| TOWNApp Update

TOWNApp (7 Our app is getting

Your Town's Info a face”ﬂ:!
Citizen Alert Inc

Designed for iPad

Later this month,
we will introduce
a new user interface with more
information and photos, while
still providing alerts directly to users’ devices.

Free

It is anticipated that this update will be
available after January 19. App users will be
notified via alert when the update can be
downloaded. We encourage all to ensure they
have the latest version of TOWNApp.

Available in the App Store and the PlayStore.

Scan to download & X
from the App Store. Zx%f it

: Scan to download
w2 from the PlayStore.

Admin Office of Town Hall
250 Foord Street, Stellarton
(902) 752-2114
town.office@stellarton.ca

IMPORTANT DATES

Jan. 2 - Police Commission

Jan. 13 - Council

Jan. 27 - Committee of the Whole

Feb. 6 - Police Commission

Feb. 10 - Council

Feb. 17 - Heritage Day (ADMIN OFFICE CLOSED)
Feb. 24 - Committee of the Whole

Mar. 6 - Police Commission

Mar. 10 - Council

Mar. 24 - Committee of the Whole
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Winter Parking Regulations

Whereas due to the congestion on the streets and highways in the communities of Westville and Stellarton
caused by vehicular and pedestrian traffic and the limitation on the free use of the streets liable to be caused
by the presence of snow and ice thereon and notwithstanding that certain traffic signs have been erected in
these communities prohibiting or permitting vehicles to park or stand upon any street during the hours
stated thereon:

No person shall park or leave standing any vehicle upon any street in these communities between the
hours of 01:00am and 07:00am of the same day.

No owner, driver or person having control or custody of any vehicle shall between the 1st day of
December, 2024 and the 15th day of April, 2025, park or leave unattended by a person authorized to
move and capable of operating the same upon any street in the above manner as to hinder,
inconvenience or prevent removal or snow or ice from such highway or street.

No owner, driver or person having control or custody of any vehicle shall during the period from one hour
after any snowstorm has commenced to two hours after such snowstorm has stopped, park the
vehicle if it is unattended by a person authorized to move and capable of operating the same, upon
any street in these communities.

In addition to the general winter parking regulations, there are regulations in utilizing the public parking lot
located on Jubilee Avenue, behind Stellarton Town Hall. These regulations are as follows:

When snow is forecasted to be 10cm or more, vehicles must park in the furthest back rows towards
Stellar Street. Vehicles should not park in any other row until the back is full.

All parked vehicles must be moved within 12 hours of the snow stopping. If you are planning to be away
from your vehicle for a longer period of time, you must have accommodations in place to have it
moved within the allotted time.

Any vehicles not adhering to these regulations will be towed at the owners’ expense.

Nothing in the foregoing shall apply to: s A

B

N

1. A motor vehicle of a physician or surgeon parked reasonably near his/her office or residence and
immediately available for professional calls.

2. A motor vehicle parked by a physician or surgeon who is actually engaged in his/her professional
occupation and reasonably near where he/she is so engaged.

3. A motor vehicle parked by an operator who is actually engaged in discharging his/her duties as a
Police Officer or a member of the police or the armed services.

4. A motor vehicle parked by an operator who is actually engaged in discharging his/her duties as a
member of a Fire Department.

5. A commercial vehicle parked by an operator for the purpose of loading or unloading merchandise.

6. A motor vehicle belonging to a public utility company or corporation parked reasonably near the
residence of an operator and immediately available for emergency calls.

It shall be an offence for any person to fail to comply with these regulations and such person will be liable to
a penalty as provided by Section 293 of the Motor Vehicle Act. No person shall remove or permit to be
removed snow or ice from a property onto a public street, sidewalk or other public place. Businesses are
reminded that it is your responsibility to remove all snow and ice from the sidewalk abutting their property
including the street corner. Your cooperation is essential for the safety of all pedestrians particularly school
children and senior citizens during the winter monthes.




